四川省2023届名校联考高考仿真测试(五) 理科综合

本试卷分第 「卷(选择题)和第 Ⅱ卷(非选择题)两部分,共 150 分。 考试用时120分钟。

第 | 卷(选择题,共 100 分)

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共 5 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 7.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来 回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. Where is probably Lily now?

A. In the classroom. B. At home.

C. On her way home.

2. Which place did the boy pass yesterday;

A. The farmer's fields.

B. The river.

C. The woods.

3. When will the woman return from her business trip?

A. On Sunday afternoon.

B. On Friday morning.

C. On Thursday afternoon.

4. Where does the conversation most probably take place?

A. In a market.

B. In a garden.

C. In a kitchen.

5. What does the woman think of her piano lessons?

A. Interesting.

B. Boring.

C. Rewarding.

第二节 (共 15 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 22.5 分)

听下面5段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中 所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将 有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的 作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What will the man probably be for Halloween this year?

A. A soldier.

B. A cowboy.

C. A superhero.

7. What will the woman do for Halloween?

A. Eat candy.

B. Visit her friends. C. See films.

	听第7段材料,回答	5第8至10题。	
8. V	Why is the woman in	a rush?	
A	A. Her train is leavin	g soon.	
I	B. A friend is waiting	for her.	
(C. She has to get to T	Tokyo as soon as possib	le.
9. V	What can the man do	to help the woman?	
A	A. Locate the woman	's friend.	
I	B. Buy her a new trai	n ticket.	
(C. Help interpret her	request.	
10.	What will the woma	n probably do first?	
	A. Go to the ticket of	office.	
	B. Print her train tic	ket.	
	C. Board the train.		
	听第8段材料,回答	等 11 至 14 题。	
11.	What will Henry do	at the beach?	
	A. Go swimming.	B. Go walking.	C. Go biking.
12.	What is the probable	e relationship between t	he speakers?
	A. Coworkers.	B. Classmates.	C. Strangers.
13.	Why won't the won	nan go to the beach tom	orrow?
	A. It will rain.	B. She has to work.	C. She hates the sun.
14.	Who will drive the o	ear today?	
	A. The manager.	B. The man.	C. The woman.
	听第9段材料,回答	F第 15 至 17 题。	
15.	What kind of dance	does the man love?	
	A. Ballet.	B. Latin dance.	C. Street dance.
16.	What is the woman	most probably?	
	A. An editress.	B. A dancer.	C. A hostess.
17.	What will the woma	n do next?	
	A. Take part in the	hottest competition.	
	B. Interview some st	reet dancers.	
	C. Learn to dance fr	om the best dancers.	
	听第 10 段材料,回	答第 18 至 20 题。	
18.	When should listene	rs come for swimming?	
	A. At 9:00 am.	B. At 3:00 pm.	C. At 8:00 pm.
19.	How was the weath	er yesterday?	
	A. Cloudless.	B. Cold.	C. Hot.
20.	Why are the listene	rs expected to come ea	rly to see The Singing
	Moon?	2	
		2	

- A. The seats are limited.
- B. They need to buy tickets.
- C. The starting time is unknown.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分 40 分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

The new season is coming, which means that we can look forward to a whole lot of new exhibitions. For those who want to make their schedule available for a visit, Fashion United has selected various fashion exhibitions.

Marche et Demarche: A History of the Chaussure

The Musee des Arts Decoratifs has been focused on shoes since this fall. The exhibition zooms in on the different ways of walking, from the Middle Ages to the present day and from the West to non-European cultures. More than five hundred objects will be on display. The exhibition can be visited until Nov. 20, 2022, at the Musee des Arts Decoratifs in Paris. Pricing: \$25

Thierry Mugler: Couturissime

Thierry Mugler is a successful fashion designer from France. The exhibition "Thierry Mugler: Couturissime" is now visiting Europe for the first time with the opening in the Kunsthal in Rotterdam(鹿特丹当代美术馆). The multimedia approach of the exhibition deserves a special mention. Not only have videos and sounds been added to the setup, but the 4D presentation in one of the rooms and projections on the walls in another take the exhibition to the next level. The exhibition can be visited until Oct. 30,2022, in the Kunsthal in Rotterdam. Pricing: Free

Zandra Rhodes: Fifty Years of Fabulous

The exhibition of fashion designer Zandra Rhodes in London is worth your time. Rhodes is known for her unique and outspoken prints, and her works show that she was itally inspired by the pop art movement. In total, there are 100 styles and 50 fabric(布料) samples to admire. The exhibition can be visited until Feb. 18,2023, in the Fashion and Textile Museum in London. Pricing: \$ 10

Bags: Inside Out

A bag often says a lot about the wearer. The new exhibition of

the Victoria & Albert Museum looks at the function, status and craftsmanship behind a bag. More than 300 objects are used to illustrate the theme. Bags from the royal family, celebrities and well-known fashion houses are given a place in the show. The exhibition can be visited until Feb. 18, 2023, at the Victoria & Albert Museum in London. Pricing: \$30

- 21. What do we know about Marche et Demarche: A History of the Chaussure?
 - A. Five thousand objects will be exhibited.
 - B. Visitors can enjoy Zandra Rhodes' works.
 - C. Shoes in different periods will be on show.
 - D. It is an event about the pop art movement.
- 22. What is special about Thierry Mugler: Couturissime?
 - A. Its ticket costs more than the other three.
 - B. Visitors can enjoy a 4D presentation.
 - C. Some of its exhibits can be viewed online.
 - D. Visitors can appreciate dresses from around the world.
- 23. What do the two exhibitions in London have in common?
 - A. Both of them charge the same admission fee.
 - B. A popular designer will attend the two exhibitions.
 - C. The themes of the two shows are related to the latest bags.
 - D. Both of them can be visited on Feb. 18,2023.

R

Boys' schools are the perfect place to teach young men to express their emotions and involve them in activities such as art, dance and music.

Far from the traditional image of a culture of aggressive masculinity(阳刚), the absence of girls gives boys the chance to develop without pressure to obey a stereotype(陈规旧俗), a US study says.

Boys at single-sex schools were said to be more likely to get involved in cultural and artistic activities that helped develop their emotional expressiveness, rather than feeling they had to obey the "boy code" of hiding their emotions to be a "real man".

The findings of the study go against received wisdom that boys do better when taught alongside girls.

Tony Little, headmaster of Eton, warned that boys were being failed by the British education system because it had become too focused on girls. He criticized teachers for failing to recognize that boys are actually more emotional than girls.

The research argued that boys often perform badly in mixed schools because they become discouraged when their female peers do better earlier in speaking and reading skills.

But in single-sex schools teachers can tailor lessons to boys' learning style, letting them move around the classroom and getting them to compete in teams to prevent boredom, wrote the study's author, Abigail James, of the University of Virginia.

Teachers could encourage boys to enjoy reading and writing with "boy-focused" approaches such as themes and characters that appeal to them. Because boys generally have more acute vision learn best through touch, and are physically more active, they need to be given "hands-on" lessons where they are allowed to walk around. "Boys in mixed schools view classical music as feminine(女性的) and prefer the modern type in which violence and sexism are major themes," James wrote.

Single-sex education also made it less likely that boys would feel they had to obey a stereotype that men should be "masterful and in charge" in relationships. "In mixed schools boys feel forced to act like men before they understand themselves well enough to know what that means," the study reported.

- 24. The author believes that a single-sex school would
 - A. force boys to hide their emotions to be "real men"
 - B. encourage boys to express their emotions more freely
 - C. help to cultivate masculine aggressiveness in boys
- D. naturally reinforce in boys the traditional image of a man
- 25. It is commonly believed that in a mixed school boys
- A. perform relatively better B. grow up more healthily
 - C. behave more responsibly D. receive a better education
- 26. According to Abigail James, one of the advantages of single-sex schools is
 - A. teaching can be tailored to suit the characteristics of boys
 - B. boys can focus on their lessons without being distracted
 - C. boys can choose to learn whatever they are interested in
 - D. teaching can be designed to promote boys' team spirit
- 27. Which of the following is characteristic of boys according to Abigail James' report?
 - A. They enjoy being in charge. B. They obey stereotypes.

 \mathbf{C}

Cognitive Processing Therapy(CPT), a long-term psychological therapy, is a specific type of cognitive behavioral therapy which reduces post-traumatic stress disorder(创伤后应激障碍) symptoms after natural disasters. Typically, CPT is delivered over 12 sessions to help patients learn how to modify negative attitudes and practices related to their trauma. The goal is that the patient then creates a new, more positive view and understanding of the traumatic event, which reduces on-going negative effects on the patient's current life. It specifically focuses on the core trauma themes of safety, trust, power and control, etc.

Delivered both individually and in structured group sessions, it allows for multiple different paths to receive effective treatments. In some studies, it has shown to be helpful in cases where medicine alone has not worked. Because CPT focuses on retraining thoughts and behaviors to form practical strategies that can be applied to everyday life. Compared to other talk-therapies, it has been especially successful, because it can be completed in a brief period of time, allowing for a lower patient dropout rate. It also enhances brain connectivity, which lessens long-term impacts of trauma. This increased connectivity is why cognitive behavioral therapy is often argued to be more effective than medicine.

On the other hand, there are also multiple disadvantages to CPT. Due to its structured nature, it may not be suitable for people with more complex mental health needs or learning difficulties. Additionally, since it involves facing up to emotions and fears, patients may experience initial periods of additional anxiety or discomfort. Some therapists also argue that because it only addresses current problems and specific issues it does not address possible fundamental causes of mental health conditions, and because it focuses on the individual's capacity to change themselves it does not address wider system problems that have a significant impact on a patient's health and well-being.

However, focusing mainly on post-natural disasters, regardless of pre-disaster health, CPT has been repeatedly proven to be a rather successful treatment approach. Although there have not been studies generalizing CPT for children, it is an effective treatment for adults. The clear effectiveness of CPT demonstrates the importance of patient-

- specific therapies that are unique to the experiences of individual patients.
- 28. According to the passage, CPT is intended to help patients _____.
 - A. learn how to modify various negative attitudes and practices
 - B. cultivate a positive view and understanding of the traumatic events
 - C. minimize on-going negative effects on their previous and current life
 - D. focus on the core trauma themes of safety, trust, power, control, etc
- 29. Compared with other talk-therapies, what feature contributes to the effectiveness of CPT?
 - A. Its multiple treating assignments.
 - B. Its applicable strategies in daily life.
 - C. Its higher treatment fulfillment.
 - D. Its brain connectivity enhancement.
- 30. What can we infer from the last paragraph?
 - A. Post-disaster health is not taken into consideration in the CPT.
 - B. CPT proves to be the most successful treatment approach so far.
 - C. More researches might be conducted into the effectiveness of CPT in children.
 - D. CPT addresses the fundamental causes of patients' mental health conditions.
- 31. What is the main idea of this passage?
 - A. The application of Cognitive Processing Therapy.
 - B. An introduction to a long-term psychological therapy.
 - C. A breakthrough in the psychological medical field.
 - D. The limitations of Cognitive Processing Therapy.

D

NASA has made history today, conducting the very first powered flight on another planet. The Mars Helicopter Ingenuity(机智号) successfully took to the Red Planet skies for a brief journey, which will hopefully be the first of several.

Along with accumulating 30 minutes and 48 seconds of flight time, the helicopter has traveled over the surface a distance of 2.2 miles, flying as high as 12 meters and as fast as 5 meters per second.

Flying a craft for a few seconds might not sound like too big an accomplishment, but it's quite a remarkable achievement of engineering. Ingenuity is flying in conditions unlike any possible on Earth—the gravity on Mars is only one-third as strong as Earth's, and the atmos-

phere is extremely thin, at just one percent the density compared to the Earth. Combined with the extreme cold and a lengthy radio delay, the mission has got a lot that can go wrong.

And it already has. After surviving its first cold night on Mars, Ingenuity was set to take off on April 11, but a software error during a high-speed spin test of its rotors(螺旋桨) on April 9 threw a spanner in the works. After troubleshooting the issue, NASA developed a fix and beamed a software update to the Red Planet. If all goes to plan, NASA will conduct a few more flights over the next few weeks, sending Ingenuity higher and farther each time.

"Now, 117 years after the Wright brothers succeeded in making the first flight on our planet, NASA's Ingenuity helicopter has left this amazing footprint of success on another world," says Thomas Zurbuchen, NASA Associate Administrator for Science. "While these two symbolic moments in NASA history may be separated by time and 173 million miles of space, they now will forever be linked. To show respect for the two bicycle makers from Dayton, this first of many airfields on other worlds will now be known as Wright Brothers Field, in recognition of the ingenuity and creativity that continue to encourage exploration."

- 32. What makes the flight of Ingenuity on Mars challenging?
 - A. The bad air quality on Mars.
 - B. The doubled gravity on Mars.
 - C. Both severe cold and not punctual radio.
 - D. The changing weather conditions of Mars.
- 33. Which of the following best explains "threw a spanner in the works" underlined in paragraph 4?
 - A. Caused problems.

B. Found faults.

C. Repaired damage.

- D. Solved crisis.
- 34. Why are the Wright brothers mentioned by Thomas Zurbuchen?
 - A. To encourage more airplane designs.
 - B. To promote the spirit of ingenuity and creativity.
 - C. To recognize the great contributions of the Wright brothers.
 - D. To highlight the meaningfulness of the Ingenuity's journey to Mars.
- 35. Which is the most suitable title for the text?
 - A. A Successful Exploration on Mars
 - B. A Promising Future of Ingenuity Helicopter
 - C. NASA's Ingenuity Helicopter Faces Great Challenges

D. NASA's Ingenuity Helicopter Makes Historic First Flight 第二节 (共 5 小题:每小题 2 分,满分 10 分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。 选项中有两项为多余选项。

Traveling can be a fun way to gain life experiences, especially during Spring Break—a week-long school vacation in the United States. But what if you're a student and don't have enough money for a trip? 36.

- Save: This probably is the most important preparation for traveling. Cut expenses to fatten your wallet so you'll have more choices about where to go and how to get there.
- 37 : Don't wait until the last minute to plan your trip. Tickets may cost more when bought on short notice. Giving yourself several months to get ready can mean security and saving.
- Plan sensibly: Write down how much you expect to spend for food and hotels. Stick to your plan or you may not have enough money to cover everything.
- Travel in groups: 38 . By traveling with others you can share costs and experiences.
- Pack necessary things: The most important things to take are not always clothes. 39.
- Use the Internet: The net can help to save money. Some useful websites include www. Travelcity. com, www. bargainslowestfare. com and www. economic travelcity. com

By planning sensibly, even students can enjoy the travel. 40.

- A. Plan ahead
- B. Take clothes along
- C. Don't worry. Here are some useful suggestions
- D. Find someone who is interested in visiting the same place
- E. Remember medicine in case you get sick and snacks in case you cannot find a cheap restaurant
- F. Before the trip, the most important thing is to make the route(路线)
- G. Your travel experiences will be remembered for a lifetime

第三部分 英语知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

There will be a miracle when you believe. Against all odds, a beloved border collie(博德牧羊犬) has amazingly been 41 with her

owners who spent 57 days searching for her. Carole King and her husband Verne had traveled to Kalispell from their home in Spokane, Washington so they could enjoy a relaxing 4day 42 in the mountain wilderness. 43 , their vacation turned into a 44 search mission after they found that their 7-year-old border collie named Katie had 45 from their room. The Kings immediately 46 their return trip home so they could stay in Kalispell and search for Katie. For several weeks, they 47 hundreds of advertising leaflets throughout the community; they published her 48 on social media channels and Facebook groups; concerned local citizens helped them 49 the countryside but they still couldn't find Katie. At one point, Carole traveled back home so she could go back to her job as a mail carrier; but when they 50 her request to take additional time off to keep searching, she 51 52 returning to Kalispell once more, Carole continued the search. At that time, Verne flew back home to take her 53 to look after their other pets. Thankfully, a local family in Kalispell offered to 54 _ her until she found Katie. By the time September 55, Carole began to lose hope. She missed her home, husband, and pets, but Verne 56 her to continue looking for one more week. She then received a 57 from a resident who said that he had seen a border collie in his yard. Carole visited the property, but found nothing — until they 58 a pair of hikers who pointed out a border collie that had been resting under a nearby tree. When Carole called Katie's name, the dog ran bounding into her arms. Though Katie had lost much 59 in the wild, she was in relatively good health — and she was overwhelmed(被淹没) with joy. Carole now hopes that their story will 60 other pet owners to never give up on their missing animals.

C. replaced D. restored 41. A. returned B. reunited B. overlook 42. A. breakdown D. outlet C. getaway 43. A. Therefore B. Instead C. Moreover D. However 44. A. disturbing B. thrilling C. threatening D. appealing B. disappeared 45. A. stormed C. transferred D. hidden 46. A. canceled D. completed B. shortened C. reserved 10

47. A. purchased	B. promoted	C. distributed	D. collected	
48. A. picture	B. story	C. name	D. location	
49. A. contact	B. identify	C. explore	D. comb	
50. A. learned	B. declined	C. considered	D. repeated	
51. A. hesitated	B. compromised	C. resigned	D. suffered	
52. A. For	B. Until	C. Upon	D. In	
53. A. part	B. chance	C. turn	D. place	
54. A. consult	B. host	C. equip	D. protect	
55. A. rolled around	B. came about	C. went back	D. drew up	
56. A. reminded	B. promised	C. encouraged	D. required	
57. A. signal	B. call	C. gift	D. letter	
58. A. turned to	B. called in	C. picked out	D. ran into	
59. A. patience	B. wealth	C. appetite	D. weight	
60. A. persuade	B. induce	C. warn	D. inspire	
第Ⅱ卷 (非选择题,共50分)				

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正 确形式。

In Chongqing, a mountainous city in Southwest China famous for hotpot often served with beers or strong tea, the particular flavor of coffee is gaining 61 (popular)

In Daijiaxiang, an old community in the city, a newly-opened coffee street has turned everyone's heads for 62 (it) unique design style. By using the existing first floors of several old buildings as shopfronts, the new street has brought modern atmosphere to the aged block 63 transformed it into a desired destination among social media enthusiasts 64 (seek) photo opportunities and scenic views.

Wu Longquan, a 30-year-old shop owner, was the first one 65 (run) a coffee shop here. "Although the community was quite old, its location, wonderful river view and old-fashioned architectural style all made it 66 (true) attractive, "Wu said.

Wu admitted that this is his dream coffee shop, 67 not only serves high-quality coffee but is also an expression 68 his personality. He believes that each generation has its own attitude about coffee. In the past, coffee 69 (consider) as only a promising business, but

for his generation, it is part of lifestyle first, and a business second.

Since 2019, Wu 70 (open) five coffee shops and one bakery business that produces food to go with his coffee.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(/),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Poetry probably dates back tens of thousands of years ago, when writing had not been inventing. People would sit around the fire at night sang songs to entertain themselves, that reflected themes from the peoples daily lives. Since nothing was written down, over the years different versions of these songs developed and each area would have its own respectively rhythm. In an addition, people would recite stories of past hero. While in the beginning such songs and stories had very simple formats, over time it became more complicated and more polished. These were no longer the works of amateurs sitting around a fire, and works of true poets who cared about their art and sometimes makes a living from it.

第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

假定你是李华,即将结束在美国高中为期两周的游学旅行,欢送仪式上,你将致感谢词并向校友赠送体现中国特色的礼物。请用英文写一份演讲稿,主要内容包括:

- 感谢热情接待;
- 2. 阐明礼物意义;
- 3. 邀请其来中国。

注意:1. 写作词数应为 100 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在答题卡的相应位置作答。